	Little Witley Parish Council

Clerk to the Council: J Evans, Rochford Court, Rochford, Tenbury Wells, Worcs, WR15 8SL, Tel: 07498 778023

	



To Members of Little Witley Parish Council




You are duly summoned/required to attend the meeting of Little Witley Parish Council to be held at 7.30pm via Zoom on Tuesday 5th January 2021. 
Meeting ID: 783 6230 1241

Passcode: Gurt1B

Agenda

In Attendance: 
1. To consider apologies and to approve reasons for absence.
2. Declarations of Interest:
    
a)  Register of Interests: Councillors are reminded of the need to update their 

      register of interests.

         
b)  To declare any Disclosable Pecuniary Interests in items on the agenda and their 
      nature.

           c)  To declare any Other Disclosable Interests in items on the agenda and their    
      nature.


d)  Written requests for the council to grant a dispensation (S33 of the Localism Act 
      2011) are to be with the clerk at least four clear days prior to a meeting.
     Councillors who have declared a Disclosable Pecuniary Interest, or an Other Disclosable  

     Interest which falls within the terms of paragraph 12(4) (b) of the code of conduct, must 

     leave the room for the relevant items.

     Failure to register or declare a Disclosable Pecuniary Interest may be a criminal offence.
The meeting will be adjourned for Public Question Time

The time allocated is at the discretion of the council/chairman. Residents are invited to give their views and question the parish council on issues on this agenda or raise issues for future consideration at the discretion of the chairman. Members of the public may not take part in the parish council meeting itself. This period is not part of the formal meeting; brief notes will be appended to the minutes as an aide memoire. 

3. To consider any requests for the council to grant a dispensation.
4. To approve the minutes of the previous parish council meeting held on Wednesday 23rd September 2020.
5. Councilors’ reports and items for future agenda: Councilors may use this opportunity to report minor matters of information not included elsewhere on the agenda and to raise future items for future agendas: CB would like to discuss the Community Engagement Strategy.
6. CALC: to consider attendance by clerk and Councilors at forthcoming training events outlined in the CALC updates.
7. District and County Councilors’ Reports:
8. Planning: 20/01399/FUL: The White House, Little Witley, WR6 6LL – The installation of a 19.5Wp Solar GV Generator, consisting of freestanding solar panels in the paddock and solar panels to roof of stable block.  A meeting was held on Monday 5th October 2020 via Zoom to discuss this application.  All Councillors had looked at the plans.  PO asked why an application was necessary.  PC answered that it was required as it is for a new structure.  KW confirmed that it would be freestanding.  JG asked how visible it would be from the driveway and CB said it would not be very visible.  May only be seen when walking on Well Lane from the drive frontage and from Neverton Court Barns.  There would be a black roof with black panels.  PO said we should support any form of solar power and asked whether there was a planning application notice on the gate of the property?  Neither PC nor CB had noticed anything but would check.  It was concluded that as it was scarcely visible and a good renewable source of power it would be supported.  LS asked why the panels were of commercia size rather than domestic? KW wondered if the answer was because they were going to sell power back to the National Grid?  CB confirmed that the plans were quite clear as to where the panels would be located.  There would be an L shaped freestanding structure and panels on the stable roof.  PC confirmed that solar panels were approved at Stockton and these were visible on a hillside.  The clerk sent in comments on behalf of the parish council that this application will be supported. 
Planning Discussion for Application 20/01797/FUL - Well Lane, temporary mobile home for agricultural worker and formation of new access track.  A meeting was held on Tuesday 15th December 2020, 7.30pm via Zoom.
The whole parish council met to discuss this application.  Cllr. Pam Cumming did not take part in the discussion.

Cllr K Wilson chaired the meeting.

PD asked why a planning application was necessary.  PC said that as it will be used for more than occasional use and will be used all the time it is required.  A third-party assessor from a University, possibly Warwick, will look to see if there is a financial need, if the application is for someone to live in it.  CB asked if the application was just for a caravan?  Will they eventually want permanent accommodation?  At present they raise their calves in a polytunnel and if this proves successful then they may need a more permanent building.  They have planning permission for another area on their land.

PO said they need an access track as the current one is too tight for large vehicles to manoeuvre around.  This new track will be needed near to another building than where it is at present.

CB noted that the application states that they will be delivering calves at night and there may be the need for frequent urgent visits from the vet.

LS asked for clarification if the neighbours have been contacted too.  PC answered that this is a statutory requirement.  Those whose boundary is next to the site will be contacted.  PO suggested that if parishioners were not happy with it then they would personally comment on the planning application.

LS asked for CB’s thoughts.  CB said he was aware that there would be deliveries and traffic movement at night.  He also appreciated that it is best to be on site for calf deliveries as if there is a problem a distressed animal would make a lot of noise and they need to be within 200m to safeguard the cows during calving.  Although he has concerns about the noise created, he also said it would be churlish for him to say he objects.  This building would not be close to his property.

LS commented that they have calves nearby and do not think they are a disturbance to the peace.  PO thinks they will already be weaned and therefore not too noisy.

CB supports this business as they are concerned about the animal welfare.

The overall conclusion was that the Parish Council were happy to support this application.

As an aside PC did wonder what other permissions they have and when they might lapse.

PC did not take part in this discussion.  The discussion ended at 19.50

9. Finance: to consider invoices paid and remittances received circulated before this meeting for approval together with the Bank Reconciliation and Budget Comparison.  To also discuss the agreed Precept application for 2021.
10. Correspondence for Information:
11. Clerk’s Report on Urgent Decisions made under delegation since the last meeting.
12.  Clerk’s Appraisal: This was held on Monday 5th October 2020 via Zoom.  PC and KW attended and confirmed they are happy with the work carried out by the clerk and that the pay award recommended by CALC of 2.75% to be back-paid from April 2020, was approved.  It was calculated that the sum of £84.08 would be added to the clerk’s next invoice to take this pay award into account.
13. Date of next meeting: To confirm the date of the next meeting.  
14. To consider the exclusion of the public and press in the public interest for consideration of the following items:
	
	
	
	

	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Signed ………Jo Evans………………………..               Date …………30/12/20……………..

Jo Evans Clerk 
to Little Witley Parish Council




